
 

   

Victorian Automotive Chamber of Commerce 

Divisional Elections 2024 

INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS 

 
I am providing this advice to members about a change to the biennial Division Executive Committee 
elections that are due to begin on Monday 20 May 2024. 
 
Historically, VACC has undertaken its Divisional Executive Committee elections via a postal ballot.  
However, in 2024, the VACC Executive Board has resolved to hold these elections via electronic 
process. 
 
Consequently, VACC has nominated an external Returning Officer, GoVote, to manage the electronic 
nominations and ballot processes to support these elections. 
 
Following the release of the Notice of Divisional Executive Committee elections, on 20 May, members 
seeking to nominate for a position on the Committee will be able to do so via an electronic/online 
portal hosted by GoVote.  
 
Instructions for nominating, and other information that will help guide members through this process 
will be provided by GoVote to members nominating, once a Notice of the election has been released. 
 
GoVote ballot support will be available to assist you prior to and during the election period.  VACC will 
also offer support by its internal election personnel. 
 
Please note, this bulletin is for information only and designed to inform members of the new 
elections process. 
 
Note: The VACC Constitution provides that: 

“Only a current financial member of the division who is or has been a financial Member of the 
Division for any period of no less than 1 year may stand as a candidate for election to the 
Executive Committee.” 

and 

“All such nominations shall be signed by a proposer, seconder and nominee who shall be 
members of the Division or Affiliated Association for which the election is to be held whose 
subscriptions shall not be in arrears.” 

  

Signed:  
Craig Beruldsen 
Secretary 
 
 
8 May 2024 

 

 


